
Order of Services 
 

September 7, 2025 

 

 

 

Welcome & Announcements 

 

Presentation of Bibles 

 

Call to Worship 

 

Praise Songs 

                                 

Scripture  1 Timothy 1:12-17

  

Message A Story Only God Could Write 

 Brayden Grunwald 

 

Giving   

 

Congregational Prayer Kent Kowitz 

 

Hymns                                

         

Benediction                   

 

 

Thanks for joining us today! 

 

 

Sermon Notes 

 

A Story Only God Could Write 

 

 

1. Every Christian has a testimony. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2. Every Christian is a sinner saved by God’s grace. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3. Every Christian is called to give God the glory. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Gatherings 
 

 

This Week’s Calendar 

 

 

Sunday:  Prayer Time—8:15 am (Matthew) 

 Education Sunday 

 Mission Trip Meeting—10:20 (old Library) 

 Well Leaders Meeting—10:15 (Chapel) 

 Private Event—11 am-4 pm (Café & Gym) 

 The Well-HS—6:30-8 pm 

  

Monday: The Well-MS—7-8:30 pm 

 

Tuesday: GriefShare—6-8 pm (Nehemiah) 

  

Thursday:  Read Thru The Bible—6 pm (Library Conference 

     Room) (Colossians 1-4) 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

September 14: Sunday School Kickoff 

September 14: Men’s & Women’s Bible Study 

October 1: GEMS Kickoff 

October 8: Gents Kickoff 

October 25-November 1:  Church-wide Mission Trip 

October 26: Fall Fest 

November 1: Meal Ministry Workshop 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



To Know God and Make Him Known 

Announcements 

Prayers And Praises 

~Praise God for the amazing leaders we have in the Well ministries. 

  Pray that they would be a blessing to the students they are pouring 

  into. 

~Praise God for our amazing Sunday School teachers who pour 

  into our students’ Christian education 

~Pray for our High School Bible study leaders as they begin our 

  new program. 

~Kim Simmelink as he has returned home from the hospital. 

~Congratulations to Cody & Katie Mulliken on the birth of their 

  son, Tucker. 

 

Thank You 

A huge thank you to the nine Bethany Circle ladies who folded and 

stuffed 1,307 envelopes for Anchor of Hope. We appreciate you! 

~Anchor of Hope 

 

Nominations for Elder and Deacon 

We are accepting nominations for the office of elder and deacon.  

Important: only nominate candidates after you have reviewed 

1 Timothy 3 and Titus 1 for the qualifications of deacon and elder. 

Also see the qualification sheet at the Welcome Centers. The  

nomination boxes are next to the Welcome Centers. Once a candidate 

is nominated, they will be invited to elder/deacon training. 
 

Mission Trip 

Have you signed up for the Kentucky Mission Trip for  

October 25—November 1, or are you still interested in going  

(it’s not too late)? We will be having an organizational meeting,  

TODAY at 10:20 in the old library. 

 

Fall Fest 

Fall Fest is coming on Sunday, October 26. Watch for the sign up 

sheets to have your own decorated trunk and to donate bags of  

candy. 

~The Nurture Committee 
 

 

 

September 7, 

2025 

Announcements 
 

Missions On The Move 

As we get our kids back into the routine of packing school 

lunches each morning, we have the opportunity to learn more 

about Haiti Empowered’s Food Distribution Program through 

their schools via an online Virtual Haiti Experience. Mark your 

calendars to log into Haiti Empowered’s website on Tuesday, 

September 16 at 6:15 pm, and join a Zoom call to hear firsthand 

stories and testimonies from local Haitian leaders, families, and 

those impacted by Haiti Empowered. Visit 

www.HaitiEmpowered.org for more information. 

 

Attention Ladies! 

Are you interested in helping with a service project? On  

Thursday, October 9, 5:30-7:30 pm., there will be a “Feed my 

Starving Children” packing night. We have 20 spots to fill.  If 

you are interested, please call Danette Hoftiezer at 920-912-8672. 

It’s a great time of fun, fellowship, and serving others! 

 

Sunday School Kick-Off 

Sunday School will start on Sunday, September 14 

from 10:15-11:00 am. Please register using the QR 

code or contact Ashley Setzer at  

ashley@gibbsville.org. 

 

Sunday School Snacks  

We will no longer be offering separate snacks during the  

Sunday School hour for the students. If your child needs a small 

snack, please provide one and have them finish it prior to going 

to class. Refreshments are offered in the back of church for all 

church attendees. Please help children be respectful of these  

refreshments and space. 

 

 






